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68. The World Conference on Human Rights stresses the need for the 
implementation of strengthened advisory services and technical assistance 
activities by the Centre for Human Rights. The Centre àhould make available 
to States upon request assistance on specific human rights issues, including 
the preparation of reports under human rights treaties as well as for the 
implementation of coherent and comprehensive plans of action for the 
promotion and protection of human rights. Strengthening the institutions of 
human rights and demdcracy, the legal protection of human rights, training of 
officials and others, broad-based education and public information aimed at 
promoting respect for human rights should all be available as components of 
these programmes. 

69. The World Conference on Human Rights strongly recommends that a 
comprehensive programme be established within the United Nations in order to 
help States in the task of building and strengthening adequate national 
structures which have a direct impact on the overall observance of human 
rights and the maintenance of the rule of law. Such a programme, to be 
coordinated by the Centre for Human Rights, should be able to provide, upon 
the request of the interested Government, technical and financial assistance 
to national projects in reforming penal and correctional establishments, 
education and training of lawyers, judges and security forces in human rights, 
and any other sphere of activity relevant to the good functioning of the rule 
of law. That programme should make available to States assistance for the 
implementation of plans of action for the promotion and protection of human 
rights. 

70. The World Conference on Human Rights requests the Secretary-General of 
the United Nations to submit proposals to the United Nations General Assembly, 
containing alternatives for the establishment, structure, operational 
modalities and funding of the proposed programme. 

71. The World Conference on Hum  an Rights recommends that each State consider 
the desirability of drawing up a national action plan identifying steps 
whereby that State would improve the promotion and protection of human rights. 

72. The World Conference on Human Rights on Human Rights reaffirms that the 
universal and inalienable right to development, as established in the 
Declaration on the Right to Development, must be implemented and realized. In 
this context, the World Conference on Human Rights welcomes the appointment by 
the Commission on Human Rights of a thematic working group on the right to 
development and urges that the Working Group, in consultation and cooperation 
with other organs and agencies of the United Nations system, promptly 
formulate, for early.consideration by the United Nations General Assembly, 
comprehensive and effective measures to eliminate obstacles to the 
implementation and realization of the Declaration on the Right to Development 
and recommending ways and means towards the realization of the right to 
development by  ai]. States. 

73. The World Conference on Human Rights recommends that non-governmental and 
other grass-roots organizations active in development and/or human rights 
should be enabled to play a major role on the national and international 
levels in the debate, activities and implementation relating to the right to 


